TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 10 DECEMBER 2019 AT 7.00 PM
AT COALSNAUGHTON VILLAGE HALL 
Present – Jane Edwards (JE), Robert McAulay (RMcA), Ewart McAuslane (EMcA), Ian Millar (IM), Elma Mitchell (EM), Alex Robertson (AR), Cammy Robertson (CR), Damian Sherwood-Johnson (DS-J), Mick Taylor (MT), Melanie White (MW) and Elizabeth Young (EY).

In attendance – Councillor Donald Balsillie, Councillor Martha Benny, PC James Miller, one member of the public David Foss, and sports hub trustees Archie Drummond, Eddie Inglis and Peter Norman.
Apologies – Brian Cuthbert-Imrie (BC-I), Ian Gordon (IG) and Robert McClelland (RMcC). 
Chairman’s remarks – DS-J welcomed everyone to our final meeting this year.  He was sorry to announce that community councillor Tom Allan has resigned due to health reasons (MW read out his resignation letter).  DS-J wishes our thanks and appreciation to be recorded as TA has been a hard-working committee member and a great environmentalist.  
Police report – Copies of PC Miller’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  Other points discussed:

(a)
There have been numerous thefts and attempted thefts at night time in Tillicoultry and Dollar;

(b)
There is a small aspect of youth offending and the school is aware of the individuals;

(c)
There is a problem with noisy quad bikes in Muircot Place, Coalsnaughton, and they are being driven on public roads with no lights on when it is dark.

Minutes of November meeting – proposed by EY and seconded by JE.

Matters arising (not on the Action List) – nil.
Action list – see separate sheet.  
Village & Townscape Initiative – Cllr Balsillie said that there is no update but we are still in line for 2021.  
Treasurer’s report – EMcA:
OAP group - there is the possibility of money coming to us from the local OAP group which is being wound down.  DS-J proposed that we accept the money, which was unanimously approved, with the plan to use the money for the over-70s group.  Also, should a similar group form, the funds could be passed to them.
Tilly Community Week – we have not yet given them anything for this year’s event in August.  ACTION: DS-J will try to attend their next meeting and discuss any financial support that they may need.
Secretary’s report – MW:  
Community Payback Team – Alan Dunbar, the Community Payback Supervisor, quickly responded to our concerns about the mucky section of footpath along the avenue, just north of the golf club.  He and his squad carried out the necessary improvements within around two weeks of it being reported.  

The Murray Trust – a cheque has been received for £175 which has been passed to EMcA.

The Tilly Ladies – the amount of £288 given in the October 2019 minutes was incorrect, ie they applied for £188.70 and received £140.70 from our EDF events fund grant to pay for freebies for them to give to the children at last month’s Christmas lights switch on (the remaining amount was to pay for sandwiches at an event they’d held during the summer but, unfortunately, we cannot fund anything retrospectively).
Planning report – MT:
Planning application for land to the east of Lower Mill Street, Tillicoultry: Clacks Council recently approved this, subject to certain conditions.  Cllr Balsillie added that there had been no objections from SEPA, Scottish Water or the roads department, and there is a verbal undertaking to help the allotments with security.  There is also a local nature reserve designation with the developer.  Following concerns raised by residents from Chapelle Crescent, potential options have been discussed with housing.  He also said that Clacks Council’s investment in flood defences is awaiting approval.
Social Committee report – 
Christmas lights: DS-J thanked everyone for their help at the lights switch on in Tillicoultry which was the best attended to date.  There were a few logistical issues that can be ironed out next time.  The switch on at Coalsnaughton Primary School’s Christmas fayre at the Village Hall was also very well attended, and he thanked the sub-committee for their input.
Hogmanay Hoolie: EM said that tickets for this year’s event sold out quickly, leaving many people disappointed.  ACTION:  EM to discuss possibility with RMcC of CC arranging one for Hogmanay 2020.
Sports Hub update – Archie Drummond attended with Eddie and Peter (three of the five trustees, the other two trustees being from football and athletics backgrounds).  He advised that progress has been slow but they now have charitable status (SCIO – Scottish Charitable Incorporated Organisation).  A revised bid will be submitted to the City Deal for funding.  Overall costs are estimated to be £10 million, with plans for the hub to include an all-weather facility, a heritage centre, rifle club, etc, and hopefully a running track for Scottish Athletics.  The hub could be used by hill walkers (changing and catering facilities), and the cycle hub could potentially be sited there.  Local businessman, Jimmy Woods, owns the field next to the public park and is proposing to build an equestrian centre alongside the hub, incorporating Riding for the Disabled.  Discussions included changes to infrastructure, the possibility of the hub being a ‘green’ building, and being mindful of current local businesses who may feel threatened by the new centre.  ACTION: local opinion is being sought, and we will promote the hub’s online survey that is planned for January 2020.
Councillors’ reports – 

Cllr Benny: 

Licensing board and forum – at least one person from each community council should be involved (once a year with Clacks Council and four times per year on forum).  MW said that she could do so but not if the meetings are during week days.  MT said that he would be willing to join.  
Tillicoultry Clock Tower – following a query from a member of the public, MP Luke Graham contacted Clacks Council who in turn instructed external consultants to carry out a high level survey and structural assessment.  Following this, they will prepare a Capital Bid for funding to be presented to the Capital Operations Group within Clacks Council for consideration, and senior officers and members there can decide if they wish to pursue funding for a restoration.  However, their initial thoughts are that restoration costs will be substantial and their short-term position is to sustain the safety of the structure in the meantime.
Cllr Balsillie:
Local Development Plan – there will be a consultation in early 2020, and he has proposed that they meet with us in February.

Brown bin collections – the cost to householders to have their brown bins (garden waste) emptied will be introduced in 2020, as approved in a previous Clacks Council budget.

AOCB – nil.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 14 January 2020 at the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry, at 7.00 pm.
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